Commission on Homelessness for Volusia and Flagler Counties 
Coordinated Entry Committee Meeting Minutes
Friday, January 13, 2017
United Way, 3747 W International Speedway Blvd., Daytona Beach, Boardroom

Attendees: Chenoa Yancey, Robert Barragan, Waylan Niece, Carolyn Dodge, Lyn Hawkins, Michelle Wilson, Donna Dooley, Angela Miles, Dennis Burns, Susan Clark, Aisha Burgess, Angelina Vickers, James Bristo, Victoria Brown-Searle 

I. Welcome 
The meeting was called to order at 1:08 p.m. and introductions were made. 

II. Prior Minutes
Ray Salazar presented the minutes of December 2, 2016 for Committee approval. A motion was made to accept the minutes as presented by Edward Davis Jr. and seconded by Roberto Barragan. The motion was approved unanimously. 

III. Changing Homelessness Site Visit

Jeff White provided an update on the Changing Homelessness site visit to the Committee. He spoke about the system design for intakes and referrals. Mr. White also spoke about bringing a third party in to assess our HMIS data, a discussion ensued and Mr. White stated he is moving forward with scheduling technical assistance from HUD and contacting OrgCode for an estimate.   

IV. Referrals

Lyn Hawkins reported on the numbers of housed clients and referrals submitted into coordinated Entry to date. 

V. Order of Priority 

Lyn Hawkins and Jeff White presented the order of priority 

VI. Providers Meeting Feedback

Ray Salazar explained the purpose of the provider’s meetings. The providers agreed these meetings were helpful and should continue. 

VII. Training Update and Feedback
Lyn Hawkins provided an update on the Coordinated Entry webinars. The trainings were completed, she had 50% attendance and 72% attentiveness. She held three trainings at different times so providers could attend. It was state that multiple trainings at different times was very helpful. 

VIII. Discussion

a. Strategic Plan Objective #1

The Committee was asked to review objective #1 of the Strategic Plan and to provide input. 

IX. Next Meeting 

a. Meeting Frequency
The Committee agreed to meet once a month and the next meeting is scheduled for February 10th at 1:00 p.m. 

X. Member and Public Comments

None. 

XI. Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 2:09 p.m.


Minutes prepared by: Victoria Brown-Searle, Staff


Committee Chair: ______________________________________


Next Meeting: February 10, 2017











